25 January 2006

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting of Tuesday, January 24, 2006 

Attending:  Green, Bass, Brown, Weidner, Williams, Rivers, Ross and Liebermann

Absent:  None
1. Minutes of ExComm meeting of January 17, 2006.  Minutes were approved for installation on the COMPRES website.  

2.  Annual Report for Year #4 and Annual Program Plan and Budget Request for Year #5

The DRAFT of this report was sent to the Electorate and all COMPRES committees on 23 January 2006.  The ExComm members were invited to send any comments or suggestions directly to Liebermann by 27 January.  Final version of Annual Report to be submitted to the NSF on 30 January 2006.
3  Procedures and Planning for COMPRES renewal proposal.

Following discussion, the ExComm decided to authorize ONE call for new initiatives, to be issued as soon as possible, but not later than 31 January 2006.  Deadline for submissions to be March 15, 2006.  See also item #4 below.
4.  Call for new or renewed Facilities operations and Infrastructure Development projects.

The ExComm heard a detailed report from Ross on discussions at a meeting of the Infrastructure Development Committee on January 20, 2006; a written report will follow.  The discussion at the ExComm included issues such as:
a.  Should the process be pro-active rather than reactive with regard to input from the COMPRES community?  For example, should we have targeted RFPs for certain initiatives that are high on the agenda for COMPRES?—e.g., Calibration of P&T; Computational mineral physics needs; new facilities operations at the SNS?

b.  Importance of allowing for separate categories of initiatives, and not to proscribe the process by asking only for Facilities Operations and ID projects.

c.  All proposals to be sent to COMPRES Central and the President, in consultation with the ExComm, to assign these for review and evaluation to the Facilities and/or the ID Committees.

Following this discussion, the ExComm decided to ask Liebermann to revise the DRAFT call for new initiatives, in consultation with Rivers and Ross, with Green to review on behalf of the ExComm.  The objective is to issue ONE call for new initiatives, to include facilities operations, infrastructure development projects, workshops, etc, with a deadline of March 15, 2006.  See also item #3 above.
5.  One-Pagers highlighting the scientific and technological achievements of the COMPRES community over the 5-year period of the original COMPRES Cooperative Agreement [2002-2006].  The ExComm reviewed and discussed the DRAFT of a call for such submissions which has been prepared by Glenn Richard in consultation with Liebermann.
Following this discussion, Liebermann was asked to prepare a revised version of the Call for One-Pagers which will be reviewed by Green on behalf of the ExComm.  All members are encouraged to send any comments or suggestions directly to Liebermann.
6.  Meeting times for Spring 2006 for ExComm meetings.
It was clear from the discussion that “Spring” meant one thing to those on the quarter system and something else to those on the semester system.

Liebermann will send another email canvassing members for possible meeting times in February and March 2006.  We will hold off on times for April-June until folks know their teaching schedules for that period.

7.  TENTATIVE next Meeting

Tuesday, February 14.

3:00 to5:00 PM [East Coast time]

